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REPORT: 

Committee Vote: Favorable with amendments, 3-0 (In favor: Council Members Harrison, Glaros 

and Taveras) 

Council staff gave an overview of the purpose of the resolution.  CR-2-2015 provides for a 

transfer of certain appropriations and expenditures between certain programs in the FY2014-15 

Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission (M-NCPPC) Operating Budget for 

the Recreation Fund. The proposed adjustments include a transfer in the amount of $75,000.00 

from the Laurel Boys and Girls Club project to various non-profit cultural and recreation 

programs within Council District 1. 

At the request of Council Member Lehman, sponsor of the legislation, staff informed the 

Committee of a change to the name of one of the programs listed on page 2 of the resolution.  

The “Cherry Lane Boxing and Fitness” should be renamed “Cherry Lane Boxing, Sports, and 

Fitness”.  The Department of Parks and Recreation staff is aware of the proposed transfers and 

will make necessary adjustments to allocations as appropriate. 

The Office of Law reviewed CR-2-2015 and found it in proper legislative form with no legal 

impediments to its adoption. 

The Committee voted favorable with an amendment to change the program name as requested by 

the sponsor. 

 


